
 
 

Security Update to Businesses 
 

In light of the up-and-coming PM Election on the 2nd of May 2024, the following advise is given 
to businesses after SICCI Board and RSIPF Operations meet on the 30th of April 2024. 
 
PM Election Advice to Businesses 
 

• Advice is Business as usual however, business houses must have a contingent plan 
should situation triggers RSIPF to impose a curfew and restriction of movement comes 
into effect.  

• Police Operation is very aware of the 2021 riots that has impacted on business 
assurance is given that for the PM election, there will be high visibility of police 
throughout Honiara from Lungga to White River with police posts stationed in East, 
Central and West Honiara along the streets, at junctions and roundabouts.  
 

• Police posts are as follows: 
 

✓ East: legacy Multipurpose Hall, National Stadium and SINIS  
✓ Central: Kukum Traffic Centre, Central Market and Central Police Station 
✓ West: Rove HQ and White River Police Post 

 

• For Members of there is an issue please us POC (Police Operation Centre) number: 
27893,27895 or 27891 
 

• For SICCI: call EO on 7713727 or email: executive@solomonchamber.com.sb 
 

• Honiara and Guadalcanal Police 
 

✓ Police Operation Centre (POC): 27893,27895 or 27891 
✓ Police Communication Centre: 23666 
✓ Police free toll line: 999 
✓ Police Maritime:22566 
✓ Honiara City Police: 20999 
✓ Naha Police: 37647 
✓ White River Police: 21363 
✓ Henderson Police: 36200 or 36201 
✓ Tetere Police: 34508 

 

• RSIPF have learnt from 2021 and so have prepared for the worst situation possible with 
regards to their operations. 
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Liquor Ban Extension Clarification   
 

• Reason for the extension of the liquor ban, is because current assessment of the 
situation is of high risk and so to address this the ban was extended. 

• There is a possibility that the duration of the Liquor Ban may be reduced depending on 
the situation up till the Saturday, 4th May 2024. RSIPF will monitor and discuss with AG 
to revoke the ban if situation remains stable after Friday, 3rd May 2024. 

 
Thank you 

 
SICCI Secretariate 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


